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Special Meeting of the Water Works and Lighting Commission

Wednesday, March 11, 2020
There were present:

Commissioner John Bergin
Commissioner Scott Kellogg
Commissioner Tom Nowak

Also present:  Jem Brown, Todd Weiler, Dale Scheunemann, Josh Elliott and Jeff Kuhn
1.
Call to Order


Chairperson Tom Nowak called the meeting to order at 10:30 AM.  Commissioners John Harper and Rick Merdan were excused from today’s meeting.
2. 
Investment report update by Ehlers


Tami Olszewski, senior investment advisor with Ehlers, presented an investment report update.
3.
APPA financial and operating ratios

Director of Finance Jeff Kuhn reviewed the 2018 APPA Key Performance Indicators.  There was a lengthy discussion on the information provided, and no action was taken.
4.
2019 electric reliability report

The 2019 Reliability Statistics were reviewed.  The July 20th outage data needed to be left out of the study in order to provide usable statistics.  Tree outages rose by 300% in 2019 which is why WW&LC hired a second tree trimming crew to address this problem.  Squirrel outages were the major cause of outages even though they were down by half from the previous year.  The CAIDI statistic which measures response and repair time was 15 minutes below the national average which shows the benefit of a smaller locally owned municipality.  

5.
Consideration of adjournment into closed session under Section 19.85(1)(f) of the Wisconsin Statutes, which reads: “Considering financial, medical, social or personal histories or disciplinary data of specific persons, preliminary consideration of specific personnel problems or investigation of charges against specific persons except where par. (b) applies which if discussed in public, would be likely to have a substantial adverse effect upon the reputation of any person referred to in such histories or data, or involved in such problems or investigations.” – Billing adjustment.

Upon unanimous roll call vote, the committee voted to go into closed session to discuss accounts written off.
6. 
Return to open session


There was a motion made by Scott Kellogg, seconded by John Bergin, and carried to return to open session. No nay votes were recorded. 

7. 
Possible action taken on items discussed in closed session 


After discussion there was a motion made by John Bergin, seconded by Scott Kellogg, and carried to approve a commercial customer billing adjustment of $31,099.64. No nay votes were recorded.
8. 
Adjourn

There was a motion made by John Bergin, seconded by Scott Kellogg, and carried to adjourn at 12:15 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Acting Secretary, John Bergin
